
April 1, 2020 

Guelph, ON – The 115th Annual Meeting of the Canadian Guernsey Association was held by conference call on 

Wednesday, March 25, 2020.  The annual reports and minutes for both Ontario and Canada are posted on the 

website for you to review.  If you wish to receive a hard copy, please contact the office.  With the current COVID-
19 pandemic the executive of the Canadian Guernsey Association made the forward-thinking decision to continue 

with the AGM as a conference call.  This change to the format of the meeting allowed for participation of out-of-

province members who otherwise would not have had the opportunity to participate.  We thank the membership for 

their participation.  The amendment to the constitution was approved and will be forwarded for ministerial approval.  

The board of directors wish to thank Paul Noble, who has completed his term as director.  We welcome Christian 

Kaiser, a new member from Quebec to the Canadian Guernsey board.  Stay tuned for an upcoming herd profile on 

Christian Kaiser in the near future.   

Breaking news, the 9th Annual Ontario Breeders’ Cup now becomes the 2020 Canadian Guernsey Breeders’ Cup.  

We are so excited to offer this competition to any member of Canadian Guernsey.  All contest details and the entry 
form will be posted on the Canadian Guernsey Facebook page as well as attached.  Please complete and submit prior 

to the deadline date of May 1st.   

Immediately following the Annual Meeting, the board of directors elected their executive for 2020: 

Canadian 

President – Morris Bartlett, Caledonia, ON; Vice-President – Jim Eby, Waterloo, ON 

Directors – Alan Spence, Vankleek Hill, ON, Ken Forster, Lynden, ON; Scott Gordon, Rockwood, ON; John Tamis, 

Surrey, BC; Paul MacLeod, Embro, Rob Forster, Lynden, ON and Christian Kaiser, Noyan, QC  

Ontario 

President – Colin Comfort, St. Anns; Vice-President – Jocelyn Forster, Lynden 
Directors – Morris Bartlett, Caledonia; Scott Gordon, Rockwood; Rob Forster, Lynden 

Breed Improvement Committee 

Scott Gordon, Alan Spence, Ken Forster, Rob Forster and Christian Kaiser 

The next Guernsey Journal will be printed and mailed in May.  If you have not already submitted your 

advertisement, please contact the office as soon as possible.   

Canadian Guernsey would like to thank the members and sponsors who helped make this past year a success.  Mark 

your calendars with the National Guernsey Show on Friday, September 25, 2020 at the Ancaster fair grounds. 

Canadian Guernseys, Milk ‘em…Love ‘em…. 

- # -

For further information, please contact: 

Jessie Weir, Administrator 

Canadian Guernsey, 519-836-2141 or Email: info@guernseycanada.ca 

mailto:info@guernseycanada.ca

